

# Republic of the Philippines **REGION IX** PROVINCE OF ZAMBOANGA DEL SUR



Municipality of Dumalinao

# OFFICE OF THE SANGGUNIANG BAYAN

EXCERPTS FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 8TH SPECIAL SESSION OF THE 11TH SANGGUNIANG BAYAN OF DUMALINAO, ZAMBOANGA DEL SUR, HELD AT SB SESSION HALL ON APRIL 25, 2022.

### Present:

- Municipal Vice Mayor HON. WILFREDO L. MALONG, SR. - SB Member HON. ROMEO G. LIGAN - SB Member HON. JELITO R. PEÑONAL - SB Member HON. ARNOLD L. FLORES - SB Member HON, GLEEWIN L. RUBIO - SB Member HON. ELYNOR S. CORTEZ HON. GERARDO Y. GAMAL - SB Member - SB Member HON. ZENAIDA C. LOSABIA HON. ROLLY L. CHING - SB Member - ABC President HON. JESSIE NIEL C. PAULO - SKF President HON, JEZIEL R. DAGUPAN HON. ROMEO D. PARILA - IPMR

### Absent:

None

### **RESOLUTION NO. 0305-2022**

RESOLUTION RECOMMENDING TO THE LOCAL INTER-AGENCY TASK FORCE COUNCIL OF DUMALINAO, ZAMBOANGA DEL SUR, THE REQUEST OF KALINGAYAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL. ALLOWING THEM TO PARTICIPATE IN THE PROGRESSIVE EXPANSION PHASE LIMITED FACE TO FACE CLASSES FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR 2021-2022.

WHEREAS, presented to this august body for appropriate action, the request of Kalingayan Elementary School represented by its school head Ms. Maria Lilibeth S. Laban, to allow them to participate in the Progressive Expansion Phase Limited Face to Face Classes for the School Year 2021-2022:

WHEREAS, the participating schools shall secure a clearance from the Local Government Unit on the holding of face to face classes and comply with the standards of the School Safety Assessment Tool (SSAT);

WHEREAS, Kalingayan Elementary School is requesting an ocular inspection of their classroom and school premises in order to validate the requirements set by the concerned departments, primarily, Department of Education and Department of Health, and the readiness of the said school;



CamScanner



WHEREAS, this august body acknowledge the importance of the Progressive Expansion Phase Limited Face to Face Classes and at the same time the health and safety of the students and teachers:

WHEREAS, after careful review and exhausted deliberation, finding the same sound, proper, and in order;

NOW, THEREFORE, premises above-considered, on motion by HON. ROLLY L. CHING the body resolved, as it hereby resolves to recommend to the Local IATF Council of Dumalinao, Zamboanga del Sur, the request of Kalingayan Elementary School to allow them to participate in the Progressive Expansion Phase Limited Face to Face Classes for the School Year 2021-2022.

LET the copy of this resolution be furnished to concern offices and/or officials for reference, guidance and appropriate action.

DONE this 25th day of APRIL 2022, at Dumalinao, Zamboanga del Sur.

I HEREBY CERTIFY to the correctness of the foregoing resolution.

Attested and approved by:

Municipal Vice Mayor - Presiding Officer





CamScanner

### CERTIFICATION

We, members of the  $11^{th}$  Sangguniang Bayan of Dumalinao, Zamboanga del Sur, Philippines, after review and perusal of the resolution consisting THREE (3) PAGES including the page hereof, hereby certify that this is true and correct matters officially passed and approved on the 8th SPECIAL SESSION dated APRIL 25, 2022 at Dumalinao, Zamboanga del Sur

L. MALONG, SR.

Municipal Vice Mayor

ROLLY L. CHIM

SB Member

ARNOLD L. FLORES

\$B Member

SB Member

JESSIE NIEL C. PAULO

ABC President

**ROMEO** LIGAN

ELYNOR S

SB Member

00-

SKF-President

JELITO R. PENONAL

SB Member

GLEEWIN I **RUBIO** 

SB Member

GERARDO

SB Member





# Republic of the Philippines Departament of Education Region IX, Zamboaanga Peninsula Division of Zamboanga del Sur District of Dumalinao KALINGAYAN ELEMENTAY SCHOOL



March 22, 2022

HON.JUNAFLOR S. CERILLES, RMT

Municipal Mayor Chair, Local AITF Dumalinao, Zamboanga del Sur

Thru: JOEMAR SUGANOB

**MDRRMO** 

## Hon. Mayor:

I am writing this letter to request permission in your good office to conduct an inspection as a requirement of the Local IATF of Dumalinao on the conduct of Face to Face classes Kindergarten to Grade III.

We do believe that this is the first step to ensure the safety of our school learners.

Hoping for a positive response on this matter. Thank you in advance.

Respectfully yours,

MARIA LILIBETH S. LABAN

School Head



